Crestwood Village I Newsletter
August 2015
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Village 1
celebrates 50th year!

See events in this newsletter
leading up to a special
Anniversary Dinner in

September
Join in the celebration!



Clubhouse Activities

Phone numbers for help or service

Monday

Emergency-Police, Fire, First Aid—911 Ticket_Sales (Library) 9:00—11:00 AM
Non emergency Police & First Aid ' Exercise Class 0-004AM

732-657-6111 Ladies Cards — “A” Room 6:00 — 8:00PM
Maintenance Dept-(732) 350-2202 | Billiards/Pill Pool 6:00 — 8:00PM
Trustees Office (732) 350-1818 | Residents Club 2nd Monday 7.00PM

Maintenance emergency — Except July & August (no meeting)
24 hour service (732) 350-2202 Tuesday

Emergency services are those problems Travel Club ticket sales (Library)  8:30— 10:30AM

which cannot and should not be delayed. ]C;mmz;s 10-30 ?;g 0— T1:004M
They are as follows: *Z;go (doors open 10:30) 6-00 P;\Z;O"
e DBroken water pipe ocee '
e Loss of heat , Wednesday
e No electric power #%] qdies Golf 8:30-AM
o Clogged toilets & drains ‘ Mah-jongg 12:00 noon
e Unable to enter the unit due to *%Bocce 6:00PM
lost or misplaced key or for any
valid reason that entrance should Thursday
be made for investigation Golf Club - Cards — Texas Hold Em’ 1:00PM
Where appropriate, a $60.00 charge will be Open/Reps Meeting 4" Thursday ~ 10:00AM
made for emergency services rendered, (Except July & August)
including unlocking doors for entry. ‘ sxShyffleboard — Indoor/OQutdoor  6:00PM
Information “HOTLINE N ‘
1-848-227-3082 Friday
Yes, it’s a local number! Exercise 9:004M
Need to know what’s going on in the village, **)Nfen’s Golf 9:00AM
garbage days on a holiday week, recycle Mah-jongg 12:00noon
dates, bus cancellations during snow efc. Call
the hotline for “INFO”. Open Schedule
Board of Trustees Billiards
Arnold (Arnie) Wentworth-President FExercise Room
Library
John Sprofera — Vice President and *%Seasonal Clubs that are NOT year round

Liaison to Golf Course

~ TRUSTEES OFFICE HOURS: 9:00 AM — 4:00 PM
Open - Secretary ; MAINTENANCE DEPT OFFICE HOURS: 8:00 AM —
4:00 PM
Carl Hart — Treasurer

The Clubhouse is open to all from

Peg Dove - Real Estate Re-Sales 8:00am — 4:00pm
_ . After 4:00pm you may enter with your pass card
P Michael Rappert (available at the Trustees office)
Liaison 1o Repf & .Commumly No entry before 8:00am or after 10:00pm
Organizations Alarm will trigger Police response!
Jean Feola This Newsletter is available on line at
Liaison to

www.crestwoodvillageone.com

Clubhouse Operations



Board of Trustees member Resigns

Mary Ann Eilert has submitted her
resignation to the Board of Trustees as
Secretary. She has served on the Board for
several years in that capacity. Mary Ann
also has had the responsibility of overseeing
Bingo which is a very time consuming task.
She is still going fo continue her
responsibilities at Bingo.

We, as I'm sure all of you do wish
her the best and hope she enjoys a little
more free time.

Thanks, Mary Ann.

Payments to the Co-Op!
Monthly Maintenance payments are due on
the 1st of each month. You are given a 1 0
day grace period. Any payment not received
in the office by 3:00 PM on the 10th of the
month will be assessed a $15.00 late fee. As
they are due on the Ist of the month, afier
the 10 days THERE WILL BE NO
EXCEPTIONS FOR WEATHER,
ILLNESS ETC.

Power washing buildings

When we're power washing buildings, we
must use your water to do so. We have no
tank truck with which to transport water,
therefore we must access water from the
building. But remember, this water is
applied under pressure so there's very little
water used. You would not see any
difference in your water usage. It's not like
watering your grass..

Driveway Replacements
We're repaving 25 driveways this year. Not
patching and seal coating, but removing the
existing driveway and replacing it with a
complete new re-pave.

We're also seal coating this year to extend
the life of other driveways.

Library Reminders!!
First: We want to thank everyone who
generously donates books to our library.
That is the only way we get our books.

However: We have limited space so we
cannot accept everything. We only keep
books that were printed during the last 10
years. Please do not bring old books.

Also: There is no delivery service between
libraries. If you take books out from Village
1 please return them to Village 1 otherwise
they may never get back. It works the other
way too. If you return books from other
libraries to Village 1, they will probably just
sit on the desk and never get back to their
home library.

Finally: We hope you will continue to
use the library and enjoy reading! "Your
never alone when you're reading a book.”
Susan Wiggs

Vinyl Siding

Weather delays earlier this year have
delayed the additional siding crews which
were expected to have already started on
Fairway Lane. They should be getting here
shortly.

Senior Outreach Program

from the Monmouth\/Ocean County food
bank will be at the CARES office on August
13th from 10am to 3pm. The representative
will help those in need of information on
Medicare, food stamps, heat applications
etc. Call CARES to make sure she will be
there. 732-350-1400.

Anyone who has sold their house and want
to get rid of furniture and household goods
in good condition, call Habitat  for
Humanity. 732-818-9700. They'll pick up
and give you a donation form.



Mark

Garbage Collection:

Recyclables:

Village Light
Pick-up

Yard Debris

Brush / branches

Reps / Open Meeting

lendar

Each Monday and Thursday - Do not place garbage outside of
container until the morning of collection.

Friday August 7Th & 2Ist - Do not put out recyclables before
5:00pm the night before pick-up. Please put recyclables in
containers, not plastic bags as it cannot be readily identified as
garbage or recyclables. Only "button cell" and_rechargeable
batteries are recyclable. All other batteries go into regular garbage.

August 26th - Last Wed of every month. Includes all electronics..

woe and pine needies |
ives dna pirnce neegies o

Every Thursday.. ¢ her lea and pine ne , ONLY!!!
CANNOT be picked up in plastic bags... The refuse center will not
let us dump plastic bags... It must be in bio-degradable paper bags
ONLY!!! Available at maintenance dept or local stores..

Every Thursday at the curb..

No meetings in July and August. Have a nice summer.




& Elaine Barke

Bingo is doing very well - thanks to all who are
supporting this endeavor. the prize money's good, the
crowd is friendly, the food is "great" (and reasonable).
So - if you haven't gotten back yet or you're a newer
resident, come- have lunch- meet some new neighbors
and maybe win some money 100!!

Bocce/Shuffleboard

Wednesday Night Bocce won the BOCCE
Championship game on Thursday night July 16th.
Winning Teams are:

Wednesday Night - First Place - Ann Prelich, Claire
Paige, Alan Peer, Merle Mizner, Jack Segada

Tuesday Night - Second Place - Gerry Ford, Delores
VanBergen, LuAnn Just, Carol Lawson, Rick Cavalier,
Joe Feola

Thursday Shuffleboard Champtions: Marty Davis,
Lois Akselson, Ann Prelich, Gerry Fi ord, Carl Hart,
Russell Just, Jack Segada.
Congratulations to all the winners.
awarded prizes at the banquet.

They will be

Sign up for Fall Bocce or call Jack Ford 350-3128.
All are welcome.

Galf b

‘ Our regular monthly meeting will be Thursday
August 29th at 12:30pm. A lite lunch will be served.

On Saturday August Ist, we will hold our
seventh outing of the year, a special event known as
the 1 club, where players are restricted to the use of 1
golf club for the event. T his outing will be followed by
the ever popular 19th hole.  There will be a sign-up
sheet in the "A" Room for those members wishing to
participate. This is the seventh event toward the
Crestwood Cup, a new season long event for the club.

There will also be a regular club outing on the
22nd followed by our 19th hole. The outings and 19th
holes are open only to members of the Club, so be sure
to obtain your membership.

Our trip to Monmouth Park Racetrack on July
25th was a rousing success and I am confident that it
was a day enjoyed by all participants.

The next trip for the Club will be to Resoris
Casino in Atlantic City on Wednesday, October 7th.
Tickets are $25 each and includes transportation with
a $25 slot play credit. Tickets will be available in the
Library on Tuesdays from 9:00 am to 1 :00 pm.

Congratulations to Jackie Muzzi, Bill Quilty,
and Joe Wingate ably captained by Andy Fischler for
their 3 under par 24 enabling them to capture Lst
place in the June 20th outing. Andy also took closest
10 the pin honors landing 6 feet 8 inches from the flag.

The Club is always looking for new members,
experienced loopers, beginning duffers or non-golfing
social members. It's never too late to become a
member are all welcome. Join now and enjoy the
company of good friends, fun and games, the trips as
well as the food.

To celebrate the Villages' 50th Anniversary, the
Golf Club is sponsoring a coniest 1o win a $50 gift
certificate to a local restaurant. There is no cost to
enter, all you have to do is guess the number of
peanuts inside the bottle. That's right, under the
television downstairs in the "A" room there is a bottle
full of peanuts. Fill out the entry form and guess the
number of peanuts without going over the amount and
win the gift certificate. The winner will be announced
at the 50th Anniversary Banquet in September.

Dial-A-Ride
Effective August 3rd Dial-A-Ride will not be running
on Monday's due to lack of volunteer drivers.
Reservations for Tuesday will be taken on Monday.
Thanks for your understanding.



Trustees Notes:

Homes for Sale in Village 1
There are currently 32 homes listed for sale
on the Multiple Listing Service Realty
website in this village. That number is up
from last month which was 331. The current
listings range in price from $20,000 to
69,900.

Upcoming dates:
9/12-Annual Yard Sale
9/13-Yard Sale - Day 2
9/21-Annual Shareholders Meeting
current Trustees w/expiring terms of
office will be re-elected by a vote cast by the
Board Secretary.
9/27-50th Anniversary Dinner

HPOA Forms!!!

If you've sent your HPOA form in to the
Trustees office, we thank you for your
prompt response. Approximately 2/3rds of
our 1016 residents have complied to
state/federal laws but 1/3rd have no yet
done so. If you're0 in that last 1/3rd.........
DO IT NOW!!! We're not giving up until
all forms are securely filed should we be
audited.

There's a form in this Newsletter...
Do it NOW!!!

NOTICE!!

If you have a request for parking
permits for additional vehicles, changes
or additions to your home such as a
patio, tree planting eic., notify the
Trustees office. If you want to order
repairs,  call  the Maintenance
department.

In the auditorium......

Fans are set on low speed. A/C is set at 75
degrees except during Residents Club
meetings and Bingo when temperature is
then at 74 degrees.

Doing some work around the

house?
The State of New Jersey Uniform
Construction Code Regulations is the rules
that govern when and if permits are
required. The following are some examples
but should not be considered an all inclusive
list.
Permits are required if:
o You cut away a wall or any portion
thereof
e You cut any structural beam or
bearing support
o Construct an addition or make
alterations to your home ie.,
enclosing a porch or patio cover
o Installing, replacing or re-locating a
hot water heater
e Installing, replacing or re-locating
any water drainage or venting
e Installation of heating or air
conditioning systems
o Installation or upgrading any
electrical wiring or plumbing
Permits are not necessary, but permission
from the Co-Op is if:
o You add or replace shutters, awnings
or railings
Installation of Solar tubes
Installation of Satellite Dish (TV)
Window replacements
Tree planting — location to be
checked
Residents are required to have their
contractor  provide a certificate  of
insurance to the Trustees office before any
work is started.

If you’re having work done call the
Maintenance Department and check if any
of the above applies to your project.

Tree Planting
If you're planning to plant a tree or shrubs,
there are rules for planting. No property
boundary lines are to be formed. They must
not block line of vision from intersections or
driveways etc. All requests for such

plantings must be submitted to the Board of

Trustees for approval. See rule # 12 of Rules
and Regulations.
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New Residents

Dixie Eden 162D Columbine Ave
Harry Heal 90D Fairway Lane
Robert & Sally Johnson 609B Willow Ct
Donna McKenna 150B Azalea Dr
Kenneth &Kathleen Metcalfe 391D Fairway Lane
Marjorie Ann Piper 246D Columbine Ave
Guy Rainone 519B Lilac Ct

As new residents, we welcome you 1o
Crestwood Village 1 and wish you comfort and
happiness in your new home. As new residents, we
hope you will take note of the Residents Club
notices and plan to be present at the next meeting in
September (no meetings in July and August) at the
Clubhouse. You will have an opportunity to meet
your neighbors and we get a chance to shake your
hand and give you a warm welcome.

Buses are running for those who do not
drive or would rather not do so at night, starting
pick-ups at 6:00pm. Refreshments served. See
Residents Club notice in this newsletter

New “Reps” Needed!
We are always in need of a new face or two 10 help
fill out the “Rep” contingency. If you can help and
have a few firee hours each month, give the Trustees
office a call. Tell them you would like to help. We’d
love to have you on board and your neighbors will
be happy too.

Trustees Annual Picnic
Will be held on Saturday August 29th from 12 noon
till 3:00pm. See flyer attached! If you would like to
help let the Trustees office know or contact Jeannie
Feola.

Mahjonng!!

Learn to play!!!
New class for beginners
Thursday nights
5:30pm - Activities Room

John Hagaman Retires!!

Stanley Contracting and The Boards of Trustees
representing all  residents of Village 1 are co-
sponsoring a retirement party for John Hagaman
who is retiring on July 31, 2015 after more than 25
years of service to this village. The party will be
held August 7th at 4:00pm in the auditorium of the
Crestwood Village 1 clubhouse. All are invited -
RSVP to the Maintenance office (732-350-2202)
ASAP...

Monmouth/Ocean Food Truck
will be at Village 6 August 12th from 10m - 11am.
Line-up to start at 10m. The village announced they
will not allow any cars or personnel in the parking
lot before 10am. Please cooperate with us on this
maiter as we are so fortunate to have a site and
workers who give of their time to help those in need.

Many thanks....
to Nancy Kennedy and Dan VanDermast who have
served as "Reps" for many years. Both are retiring
and we wish them well. Nancy has already retired
and Dan will serve through August. Again, many
thanks!!

Quad Parking!!

Guest parking spaces available at each Quad
building are for the use of guests for the residents
of that particular building. If your guests are
visiting you in your building, they cannot use a
guest spot in any other building. Street parking is
allowed as long as no other driveway, car or
mailbox is blocked. Cars can be parked on street
except between 1 and 5 am. Park at clubhouse if
overnight and remove in am.




This column ﬁ’ée to residents. Items must be submitted by
the 15th of the month for following month's newsletter.
Drop off at Trustees office.

Corner Computer Desk - Blond Wood $25.00
Dell Computer Screen - 16" $50.00
(with speakers)

Dell Computer Keyboard
$25.00
Portable Bed - (small fold-up)
$15.00

Call 732-350-4562

Y/
Printer-HP Deskjet D1660 $25.00
Never used!
Call 732-350-9634

Ceramics
Wer'eeeee baaaack!

That's right, July vacation is over and
we will restart our classes on August 4th.
Everyone is well rested and raring to go. We
are always looking for new members and
now would be a great time to join. We have a
nice assortment of pieces for you to try your
hand at ceramics to see if you enjoy it. If you
know you like it, but have refrained from
creating beautiful pieces for your house or
friends for whatever reason, let's go!
Christmas will be fast approaching and you
will need to get started on all those gifts for
your family and friends. We have Santa's,
Angel's, Snowmen and all kinds of Holiday
pieces including complete Nativity sels.

We hold classes every Tuesday from
8:30 #ill 11:00 am in the "A" room of
Friendship Hall Clubhouse. We have an
excellent instructor in Janet who is always
ready and willing to help. Come join us and
enjoy a day out with fantastic conversation,
coffee and snacks and the opportunity to
create a beautiful ceramic piece for yourself,
a loved one or just a good friend. Better yet,
bring your friend and double your fun!

L. Just
Secretary

YARD CLEAN-UP

New Rules from Dump!!!

NO TWIGS OR
BRANCHES IN BAGS!!

LEAVES AND
PINE NEEDLES
ONLY!!

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING
OTHER THAN THE
ABOVE
WE CAN'T PICK "EM
UP!!

IF IT FEELS LIKE
BRANCHES
WE CAN'T TAKE IT!!

We cannot afford to lose our
dumping permit due 10 those who
will not follow the rules we all have
t0 live by.... Please cooperate!!

Village 1 Garage Sale
Remember to send in your
registration form. It's included
in this Newsletter. Do it now!!

CLOTHING NEEDED

For the needy and homeless. Children's, Men's,
and Women's. Gently worn shoes, undershirts,
socks. Men's Jeans always needed. Our supply
is VERY LOW!! SUMMER CLOTHES
ONLY!!!

Call Carol: 732-716-1924
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HOPA Survey
(Housing for Older People Act)
The HOPA provides housing for older persons and is intended for occupancy by at
least one person 55 years of age or older per unit. It requires that periodically
information must be collected and verified with the age of all residents. If a survey
is not completed, the senior housing community could lose its housing status.

It is mandatory that this survey be completed and filed with the Co-Op office.

HOPA Questionnaire

Certificate Holder’s

Name Address

City State Zip Code Phone #

Total number of people living in your home (Do not include paid aides or live-in assistants)

Person #1

Name Age Birth Date
Person #2

Name Age Birth Date
Person #3

Name Age Birth Date

I/We certify this form to be an accurate statement of the number of persons living in my home with
their accurate birth dates. I/We understand that Crestwood Co-Op Inc. could lose HOPA exempt status if
the above details are not completed or are inaccurate. Under penalty of perjury, I/We declare that the
above information is true, correct and complete.

Members sighature Members signature Date
Filing of this document is required by Federal and State Law. Failure to file is an offense.




pESDENDY CLUR

Another successful Talent Show was held on Sunday, July 19 with an attendance of approximately 230. As part
of our 50th Anniversary Year Celebration, several of our favorite acts from previous shows were included in
the program. The Wizard of Oz cast - Dorothy - Nick Lapetina, Tin Man - Tom Fraser, Scarecrow - Jack
Ford, Cowardly Lion - Merle Mizner - presented "Over The Rainbow"; "Where the Boys Are" with Ruth
Kendzulak as Connie Francis and Joe Feola, Paul Innella & Jim Muzzi as the "boys";  "Patsy Cline” - Dot
Wentworth: "Those Were The Days" (Archie & Edith Bunker) - Arnie & Dot Wentworth; "Jersey Boys" -
Joe Feola, Jack Ford, Tom Innella & Bill Quilty; Crystal Sauer dancing to "Animals”, Joyce Dibble & Eddie
Caruso - piano numbers; Don Lucas led in a sing-a-long; "I'm A Big Girl Now" - Ruth Kendzulak; Singers -
Merle Mizner, Angela Marigliano, Don Marigliano, Joanne Underhill, Bob McGillick, Barbara Tierney,
"Little Egypt” comedy with Bud Coates & Ruthie and newcomers this year the adorable and talented
grandchildren of Virginia & Tom Cavallo - Christopher & Ava Cavallo singing "Alouette". Bud Coates &
Ruthie provided comic relief between acts with short skits and jokes.

THANK YOU to all who participated and especially to Shirley Innella for coordinating the audio for all
performers and to Gerry Ford for assisting back stage. This event takes the cooperation of many and we are
so fortunate in Village I to have many who are willing to assist.

Shirley, MaryAnn and I have worked together for 8 years now presenting these shows. It has been fantastic
working together, coming up with ideas and recruiting participants. Our dear friend MaryAnn Conlon was able
fo attend the show though we missed her in-put this year. She is recovering from a stroke and is currently
residing in Arista Care. Thank you to her family for getting her to the show. I know it meant a lot to MaryAnn
io be present and we were all thrilled to see her and recognize her for her work in our shows. As we came up
with ideas and presented this our final show together, we again say "Thank You " for all the support and
encouragement we have received these past 8 years.

Having said that................ we encourage you to get behind our new officers who will be installed at the
September 14th meeting.  This will also be our "Proud To Be An American " meeting. So don't put away your
red/white/blue shirts, hats, dresses, etc. until after this meeting where we recognize Veterans and have a 911
Remembrance and celebrate being Americans.

No meeting or activities have been scheduled for August for the Residents Club.  Plan to attend the Trustee
Picnic which will be held Saturday, August 29th. Tickets are on sale (85.00) in the office and Library.

Dot Wentworth, President
MY SISTER
Early in April, my sister Barbara made plans to come fo New Jersey from Kansas for the summer to help
provide day care for my grandchildren. Little did we know at that time that I would have a stroke on May 19th
and need to cut back on my work and activity schedule,  nor did we know that I would have surgery on my leg
for skin cancer which would require me, for several weeks, to "sit" and "relax" which does not come naturally
for me.  But in God's plan for my life - along came Barbara to NJ to spend the days with me that I could not
work and to sit and visit with me when I was "forced" to do so. This is the most time we have spent together
since we have been adults. She has always been a source of encouragement to me, but the adjustments I had to
make this summer were made much easier with her here to share the time. I thank God for her and the
circumstances which enabled us to be together this summer. Thank you Barbara - I love you.
Your little sister, Dottie
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CRESTWOOD VILLAGE CO-OP, INC.

PERMISSION REQUEST FORM
(Residents Name) (Address) (Phone #)
APPROVED BY TRUSTEE:
DATE

_____Plastic/Vinyl Storage Sheds, check with Maintenance Dept. For size and placement
____Air conditioners installed or replaced through the wall

______ Awning installed or replaced

______Central Air-conditioning installed or replaced

_____Garage, patio, storm or entrance doors, shutters and sidewalks

_____Patio installation or replacement (NO LARGER THEN 12’X15’)

_____satellite dish installed (Must give installer attached satellite installation instructions)
_____Solar Tubes installed

_____Sprinkler system installed or replaced

_____Windows (YOU MUST NOTIFY MAINT. DEPT. OF DATE OF INSTALLATION, WE MUST SPEAK
WITH INSTALLER PRIOR TO INSTALLETION TO AVOID STRUCTURE DAMAGE).

_____ OTHER:

CONTRACTOR NAME:

CONTRACTOR PHONE:

The Board of Trustees has granted approval to install the items checked. The resident is
responsible for all maintenance and additional insurance. Any permits needed from the
Township for any of the alterations must be obtained by the homeowner or the contractor
and a copy is to be given to the office. The Board reserves the right to inspect the installation
when completed.

Insurance Resident’s Signature




VILLAGE 1 GARAGE SALE

The Annual Village 1 Garage Sale will be held on Saturday and Sunday
September 12th and 13th.

There is a $5.00 registration fee to help pay for advertising, signs, balloons
etc. Hours will be from 9:00am to 2:00pm. You must clean up immediately after
2:00pm. Merchandise can be displayed on driveways and grass. Please
remember to respect your neighbors so everyone can display their goods.

Send the registration form below to the Trustees office along with a $5.00
fee by Sept 4th. We will distribute maps at the Clubhouse showing the addresses
of homes having sales. Registration forms received after Sept 4th will not be
listed on the map. We will also supply balloons for residents to attach to your
mailbox indicating that you have items for sale at a glance for passers-by.

Advertising has been ordered - Manchester Times, Forked River Gazette,
Asbury Park Press and on line ads. Signs are ready and will be installed at
entrances to the village as well as locally in the area 1 week prior to sale days as
per current Manchester Regs.

cut here

Village 1 Garage Sale Registration Form
Sale days Sept 12 & 13 - 9:00am - 2:00pmn

Name Phone #

Address

Fee: $5.00 (advertising, balloons, signs etc.)

THIS FORM MUST BE SUBMITTED TO THE TRUSTEES OFFICE BY SEPT 4, 2014 IN
ORDER TO HAVE YOUR HOUSE LISTED ON OUR MAP AS A SALE SITE. FORMS
RECEIVED AFTER THIS DATE WILL NOT BE SHOWN ON THE MAP.
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